

MEMO
Date:  May 29, 2011
To:  Girl Guides of Canada – BC Properties committees
From:  Nancy Adams, BC Provincial Treasurer 

A request was made at the May 2011 BC Council meeting to provide a clarification to the memo sent out in December 2009, which was issued as a follow up to discussions and questions at the Properties workshop held in October 2009 responding to the question of appropriate rental use of Guiding properties other than Guiding groups.

Guiding Use and the Guiding experience - for or by members of Girl Guides of Canada for sanctioned events to promote and advance program and the Guiding. 

Outside (non-Guiding) Use – by non-guiding groups including Scouts Canada or other youth focused charitable organization for their activities, or by Guiding families for personal activities.  Use by for-profit organizations is not permitted.
The question of appropriate properties usage goes beyond policies or procedures established by Girl Guides of Canada, in order to maintain the charitable status of Girl Guides of Canada we must remain within Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) regulations as well.  CRA allows “use of excess capacity” by renting a charitable organization’s properties to outside organizations.  This permits GGC to have our properties used by other groups only under specific and carefully monitored circumstances.
1. The rental of a property to outside organizations must be solely at times when the property is not required/requested by Guiding groups. Properties should be held primarily for Guiding use, and not for outside rentals. These rentals must be a minor portion of the GGC’s attention and resources. 
2. GGC properties cannot be rented to commercial businesses, non-Guiding use must be limited to rentals to other charities and social profit groups such as schools, churches and community groups.  (GGC Property cannot be used for commercial purposes.  This includes having tenants as this could jeopardize our charitable status - May 25-27, 2007 BC Council minutes.  GGC property cannot be used for commercial purposes as this could jeopardize our charitable status.  It has been confirmed that short-term renting to family and friends is permissible.  Short-term renting to churches and schools and other non-profit groups is also okay because of their tax bracket.  We cannot rent out on a long-term basis to make money, as this then becomes a commercial enterprise - September 14-16, 2007 BC Council minutes.)
3. The rental fees charged to unrelated organizations must fully cover the costs of use of the facility. Guiding funds cannot subsidize these organizations.
